TR - 10019/

Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

From: Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

Sent: Thursday, June 02, 2011 11:34 AM

To: Monte Redal

Cc: Boston, Bob (UTC)

Subject: RE: Grant for Fencing Behind Longview Elementary School
Monte,

UTC already granted an extension back in September 2010, extending the deadline to June 15, 2011. Another extension
is not an option because projects associated with this grant must be completed by June 30, 2011, which is the end of the
state biennium. At this point, it doesn’t seem likely that the fence will be constructed by June 15, 2011, so | recommend
that the school district withdraw the application, otherwise it will be dismissed around June 15", It’s unfortunate that
the fence was not constructed because of the safety issues present near the tracks and the avallaballty of funding
provided by UTC.

At this point, UTC does not know if our grant program will be funded in the 2011-2013 biennium. If it is, the school
district could reapply for funding but UTC would need assurance from the school district that they would follow through
this time. '

Thanks -

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Office Telephone: {360) 664-1257
Cell: (360) 701-1612
Fax: (360) 586-1150

From: Monte Redal [mailto:mredal@mlsd.wednet.edu]

Sent: Thursday, June 02, 2011 7:14 AM

To: Hunter, Kathy (UTC)

Subject: Re: Grant for Fencing Behind Longview Elementary School

Kathy,

This is a project that seems to be passed around. P J was going to finish it after he retired and found that he
didn't have time. Others including me have put it on the back burner. The state pulled the funding for the
crossing also. Long story short, there has been no progress on this project. I have contacted a construction
manager who Is willing to work on this If we could get an extension of the timeline. Would that be possible?

Monte
Sent from my iPhone

On May 31, 2011, at 3:16 PM, "Hunter, Kathy (UTC)" <khunter@utc.wa.gov> wrote:

Hi Monte,



The completion date for the grant which provides $38,844 to construct a fence behind Longview
Elementary is quickly approaching, June 15, 2011. Can you tell me if the fence is constructed?

Thank you.

Kathy Hunter, Deputy Assistant Director, Transportation Safety
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

PO Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

Office Telephone: (360) 664-1257
Cell: (360) 701-1612

Fax: (360) 586-1150



